Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for August 5, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

August 5, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The August 5, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair
Robert Yanos, Vice Chair 

Paul Weller 

Richard Gokey

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Joan London, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS  None
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

Amy Purcell of Weavertown Road spoke regarding the Turner Zoning Hearing application. She felt that the postponing of their presentation was a way to circumvent the Board’s and Planning Commission’s input. Mr. Lyon stated his concern regarding this in an email to the Zoning Hearing Board Solicitor. The solicitor replied that the Zoning Hearing Board would not render a decision without both boards’ recommendations. Mrs. Purcell stated her reasons for not wanting a personal care facility in her neighborhood including increased traffic, security and drainage problems. Mr. Yanos asked how many parking spaces a facility like that would need. Mr. Gokey stated that the building takes up almost an acre. Mr. Yanos asked if the Purcell’s would like a condition that the drainage would not discharge onto their property. Mr. Gokey stated that he is concerned about the children across the street at the middle school. He was concerned for their safety. Mr. Yanos stated that the Township has the right to attach conditions to a special exception and Solicitor London agreed. Mr. Purcell stated that the application was for a commercial use in the LDR. Mr. Weller stated that the Township has ample commercial properties available. Mr. Gokey stated that without knowing what kind of residents the facility would have he could not support it. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to provide legal and engineering services for the zoning hearing to address drainage, parking lot coverage, substance abuse residents, later change of use, handicap access, lighting, fencing and any type of waivers requested. Motion passed 4-0. 
Matt Leer of Indian Run spoke in protest of the on-lot inspection fee. He felt the $65 inspection fee was not justified and that it provided no added value to residents. He stated that the inspectors needed to provide a credible inspection. 
MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of July 15, 2009. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller, to approve the following disbursements:


$ 75,169.75   General Fund




$ 47,341.87   Sewer Fund

$    1,578.21   EDU Fund

$  35,438.58   Fire Tax Fund

$    4,929.33   Liquid Fuels 

$164,457.74  Total

Motion passed 4-0.

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the intrafund transfer from the Sewer Fund to General Fund in the amount of $97,075 for operating expenses. Motion passed 4-0. 
Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the intrafund transfer from the Sewer Operating Fund to EDU Fund in the amount of $500,000 as recommended by the Township’s CPA. Motion passed 4-0. 
PLANNING COMMISSION

Lynn Readinger Planning Module and Holding Tank agreements   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the module and execute the agreements. Motion passed 4-0. 
RECREATION

Park Rules Ordinance Change Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to adopt the changes to the ordinance as presented. Ms. London suggested adding “ Animals permitted in a park must be under the control of their handlers at all times and must not possess dangerous and aggressive propensity toward humans or other animals.” Mr. Yanos and Mr. Gokey agreed to modify their motion and seconds respectively to include that change. Motion passed 4-0. 
CODE ENFORCEMENT  The code enforcement report for July was presented to the Board. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Sabold Zoning Hearing Recommendation   Ms. Sabold was requesting to add an additional kitchen to her home for her mother. The Planning Commission had recommended denying the application. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to recommend to the Zoning Hearing Board that they deny this application per the reasons given by the Planning Commission and that there was no hardship. Motion passed 4-0. 
Pondview Escrow  The Board directed the Solicitor to secure the escrow monies. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

None

NEW BUSINESS

Resolution 09-27 Accepting Crestwood Ct.    Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to adopt the resolution accepting Crestwood Ct. into the Township’s roadway system. Motion passed 4-0. 
Award of Monocacy Creek Interceptor Contract   Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to award the contract to PACT Construction in the amount of $1,729,000. Motion passed 4-0. The Board authorized Arro Consulting to prepare the contract documents and review shop drawings to start the project. 
Resolution 09-28 Upgrade to Street Light  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to adopt the resolution to upgrade the street light due to failure at Maplewood and Rt. 422 West.  Motion passed 4-0. 
PADEP Monocacy Creek Rd. PCE Site Mrs. McGrath explained that a public hearing will be held on September 15. If no one wants a hearing, it will be just a question and answer meeting. DEP is taking responsibility for the water at the site and is willing to pay to connect homes to public water. She stated that if the homeowner is not willing to connect an attachment will be placed on the deed to the property that the water is contaminated. Mr. Yanos stated that DEP has identified a plume that is spreading to the Schuylkill River. It is spreading faster since the mobile home park has been connected to the public water system. 
Advertising for Snow Plowing Bids  Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the advertising. Motion passed 4-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon  reported that he has a copy of the electricity proposal and bids will be opened some time in August. 
A reducing mechanism in the final clarifier is failing at the sewer plant. A rebuilt model would cost about $9000 and a new one would cost $13000. Mr. Wheeler recommended purchasing new. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the purchase of a new mechanism. Motion passed 4-0. The old one will be rehabbed and kept as a spare. 
Berks County Department of Emergency Services responded acknowledging receipt of the Township’s letter establishing a run card change procedure. They also provided a list of changes made this year to the run cards. 
The Board agreed that costs, not punitive damages, should be recovered in SMO cases that go before the District Justice. 

Mr. Lyon brought to the Board’s attention that the Reading Mayor is supporting a county-wide sales tax that is subject of proposed state legislation.
Mr. Boland is working on the McCarthy acquisition, then the final piece needed is the agreement and swap with Reading Hospital for the Tollgate project. 

Mr. Lyon reported that he had attended the PAWC hearing for their rate increase proposal and voiced objection to the increase. 
The Union Township sewage ordinance should be in place and the Township would then be paid for additional capacity within two months. 

PennDOT has approved relocating the “Wrong Way” and “Do Not Enter” signs at 422 and 662 and Telco has relocated them per the revised permit. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve spending $175 to spray the swale along Old Airport Rd. if PennDOT does not do it quickly. Motion passed 4-0. 

The Board discussed notification of property owners regarding zoning hearings. It was the consensus of the Board that property owners across the street from an applicant should be notified. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to authorize a change to the ordinance to include notifying property owners across the street of a zoning hearing application. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Lyon pointed out that former supervisor Gene Hafer had passed away recently. He had served Amity Township for 26 years. Mr. Gokey stated he was appointed to fill Mr. Hafer’s term in 2002. He felt the Township owed Mr. Hafer a great gratitude for his service. Mr. Yanos stated that Mr. Hafer was involved with bringing sewer to Amity and was involved in the purchase of the 400+ acres on Monocacy Hill, and was instrumental in the creation of a full time police force. Mr. Hafer was equally active with the Amity AC, serving over 40 years in that organization. 
Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve a change order for Windsor Service for the paving project on Maplewood Drive in the amount of $31,840. Motion passed 4-0. An error was made in estimating amount of the base course repair needed. 

Chief of Police  

Chief Shuebrook reported that the level of calls remains consistent. Officer Smith provided CPR training for the staff. The Chief reported that the COPS grant money went to Reading, but the application would be reviewed again in 2010.  Mr. Boland and the Chief are reviewing the policies for the department. Background checks on prospective officers are proceeding. The ENRADD is up and running. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Karen LeBlanc of the Amity AC reported that an ultra light manned aircraft made an emergency landing on one of the Township fields while kids were playing soccer. 
The Chief stated that Amity’s Ordinances do not address ultra lights, however it probably violated FCC regulations. The Board suggested the Chief contact the FCC. 
Keith Dixon of Old Airport Rd. stated that he had seen Township employees using unmarked cars on the weekend of July 17. He also asked the Board if they had read his appeal. 
ADJOURNMENT & EXECUTIVE SESSION  

The meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 9:30PM on motion by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Gokey and duly passed. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

